Town of Bergen Planning Board

Minutes of May 26th, 2016

Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Andrew Fink, Lou Romano, and Kathi McLaughlin

Not Present: Dominick Camelio, Randall Holbrook and Mark Gerhardy

Also Present: Dave Mason, CEO; Harry Richards, Charlie Cook, Nancy Gaenzler, Bill Gaenzler, June Hahn, Zeke Given, Ken Sheard and David Hahn
Charles Cook Public Hearing

The hearing was opened at 7:00 p.m. The hearing was posted at the Town Hall and Post Office and published in the Batavia Daily News. The proposal was also sent to the County Planning Board for review and came back with a recommendation for approval on May 12th, 2016. Mr. Cook is applying for a subdivision located on West Sweden road located in the northeast corner near Cook Road. The plan is to subdivide 5.19 acres off the 69 acre lot. Many neighbors appeared at the Public Hearing to hear the details of the subdivision. Mr. Cook informed them of the 3,000 square foot house he plans to build along with a barn. After neighbors looked over the plans and had their questions answered, it was concluded that this was not going to be a problem. The hearing ended at 7:15 p.m.

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:16 p.m. A motion to approve Mr. Cook’s subdivision was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. A motion to approve the April 2016 minutes was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried.
Sheard Variance. Ken Sheard is applying for a variance located at 7571 South Lake Road. His plans are to install a 24 foot round pool behind his residence. The side of the pool will only be 13 feet from the neighboring lot line instead of the required 25 feet. A motion to recommend approval to the Zoning Board of Appeals was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Andrew Fink, voted and carried. This request will have to be sent to the county for review due to it’s location on a county road. The County Planning Board and the Zoning Board will both meet on June 16th, so the Zoning Board meeting will be rescheduled once members are notified and everyone can agree on a meeting date.

Old/New Business

7-Eleven Update. 7-Eleven can go through the process of separating the restaurant from their lot, but it was recommended by the County Planning Board that it does not meet our zoning laws and would set a bad precedent for future planning.

A motion to adjourn was made by Kathy McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc:  Michele Smith, Town Clerk

       Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

       Bill Waldruff, ZBA Chairman

       ZBA Board members

